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	Text1: 
                    City of Graham Celebrates First Women to Hold Key Leadership Positions

The City of Graham is experiencing a historic moment in regards to the leadership throughout the city.  Chief M.K. Cole was promoted to head the police department in October of 2020.  She is the first woman to hold this position.  In November 2021, Megan Garner was hired as the first female City Manager for the municipality.  Shortly thereafter in December 2021, Jennifer Talley was sworn in as the newly elected Mayor of Graham and is the first woman to hold this position as well. 

Each of these leaders expressed their thoughts and feelings on the significance of their roles and what they would like to accomplish.  

"I am very humbled to have had so many great people support me throughout the years; both men and women.  People like Sarah Rhyne (a former 1st lady of Graham) and Carrie Thompson (1st City Council woman) were always encouraging me.  I think that a kind word of inspiration can really move mountains.  I always had a deep desire to serve my community and I believe those that lead with a servant’s heart will inspire others to do the same.  I am proud to be Graham’s first female mayor and think it is great to be surrounded by the strong leadership we have here in Graham." - Jennifer Talley

"I am excited to begin this new journey and serve the City of Graham.  I recognize the importance of being the first female City Manager and look forward to working with the citizens, elected officials, and staff in leading Graham in a direction that will most benefit the community we serve." - Megan Garner

"I am proud to lead a police department that is fostering an environment for the professional growth and personal development of the future of law enforcement.  I am honored to serve as a positive role model for women and all young people looking to enter into the policing profession.  I am excited to be a member of this team of professionals striving to better serve our community." - Kristi Cole
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